TOWN OF HANNIBAL
PLANNING BOARD MEETING
JUNE 6, 2019
“UNAPPROVED”

Planning Board Members: Chairman Greg Stupp , Vice Chairman Josh Bomgren, Sue deMey,
Kelly LaRock, Anthony Murabito, Robert Dilts. Secretary Donna Whitcomb

Absent- Sue deMey

The meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance by Chairman Stupp at 7:00 PM.
The minutes will be read at the end of this meeting.

PUBLIC HEARING was opened at 7:07 PM for the Upcraft minor subdivision Tax ID # 266.00-
01-02 at 551 66 Road. There were no objections or discussions on the issue . The regular
meeting then continued.

PUBLIC HEARING was closed by Chairman Stupp at 7:38 PM. A motion was made by Josh
Bomgren to approve the Upcraft minor subdivision. Second Kelly LaRock. AYE: Kelly LaRock ,
Bob Dilts, Josh Bomgren, Greg Stupp, Tony Murabito All in favor. Bob Dilts gave the Upcrafts’
the list of Oswego County requirements, to then file their paperwork. A decision form was
completed and signed by the board, a copy of which is in the file.

COMMUNICATIONS- A letter of resignation was received and read from Sue deMey. Bob
Dilts wished to give Sue many thanks for her dedicated years of service to the Planning Board
and the Town of Hannibal.

The Town received a letter from the Hannibal School District concerning the building of the
new school bus garage. Bob Dilts made a motion that any further public communications
concerning the bus garage that comes to the Planning Board should be referred to the
Hannibal School District. Josh Bomgren second. All in favor.

A letter was received by the Planning Board from Robert LaRock IE- The following information
submitted on 6/6/2019 should be considered on any application submitted for 485 Harris Hill
Road property for David Emmons. It was placed in the Emmons/Malone file.



The July 2019 Planning Board Meeting will be July 11, 2019 as the first Thursday of the month
is July 4"~ holiday.

Josh Bomgren handed out copies, to the board, of the judges ruling on the Hofmann/Emmons
vs Town of Hannibal.

Attorney Michael Fogel introduced himself to the board at which time Kelly LaRock recused
herself from the bench and Planning Board business at 7:55 PM. Attorney Fogel representing
W.D. Malone states that a special use permit application was filed with the Town Clerk June 3,
2019. A large file was presented to the board members. Discussion then followed on the file
contents. A motion was made by Greg Stupp second Tony to accept the application. The vote
was AYE Gregg Stupp AYE Tony Murabito AYE Josh Bomgren NAY Bob Dilts. The motion was
not carried. A motion was made by Bob Dilts to table the discussion- No second was received.
The motion was denied. At the end of the Harris Hill Mine discussions Kelly LaRock returned to
the bench and Planning Board business at 8:50 PM. There is no additional new business.

The minutes of the May 2,2019 meeting were read and approved with corrections. A motion
was made by Bob Dilts to approve the corrections- Second Josh Bomgren. All in favor.
Corrections:

Public Hearing Jarvis- take out amended in the motion- Take out application for minor
subdivision and insert approve subdivision. Under Communications A letter received from
Oswego County Planning Board was concerning the 239 form for the Jarvis subdivision.
Spelling change RAN should be RANE

Old Business- Insert the sentence- No reason or grounds were given for Executive Session.
Take out sentence “ Gregg made a mistake.”

Before adjournment Bob Dilts asked to have the Planning Board minutes posted after they are
approved. The secretary will confer with Supervisor Wilbur.

A motion was made by Tony to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 PM - second Josh.

Respectfully Submitted

Donna Whitcomb Secretary



